

# GIBSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

**PAC (Parent Advisory Council)** 

Juliagibsonspac@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/PACGibsonElementaryDeltaBC/

# Minutes for Oct 22, 2020 Zoom PAC meeting:

#### 1. Attendance:

8 Parents, Ms Potter, Ms. Homeniuk

- 2. Julia called meeting to order at 6:35pm
- 3. Melissa adopted the minutes of the previous meeting.
- 4. Executive Nominations:

Amber Holbrook nominated Julia Allen as President; seconded by Tara Regehr. Passed Julia Allen Nominated Melissa Houle as Treasurer; seconded by Amber Holbrook. Passed Julia Allen Nominated Amber Holbrook as Secretary; seconded by Melissa Houle. Passed

## 5. Treasurer Repot:

Still waiting to hear about the Gaming Grant.

Current account balance is

Regular account: \$8286.10; Gaming account: \$5587.19

The Regular account is money that PAC has raised through various fundraisers and donations. The Gaming account is money that the government has given PAC which has specific rules on how it can be spent.

### 6. Administrative Report:

- Gibson made the Delta Optimist because of how much money the school was able to raise for the Terry Fox Run.
- Photo Day was last week. It did take longer then expected but was very successful. Re-take day will be in November.
- Schools are in Stage 2 of the back to school plan which means in class learning. With cases on the rise we still want to manage and be very vigilant. If the decision is made to move to stage 3 that would be a combination of in class and on-line learning. Teachers are prepared in the event that happens.
- The Halloween parade this year will be virtual. Students are encouraged to dress up.
- Remembrance Day assembly will also be virtual this year.
- Scholastic Book Fair will be semi virtual and their will be free shipping on order of \$35 or greater.
- Guidelines around hot lunch have loosen
- Through the Love of Reading Foundation Gibson received a pallet of over 1000 new books for the school!

### 7. Pumpkin Patch:

- The Gibson pumpkin Patch will happen on Oct 28th
- The Delview Leadership class will help staff and parent volunteers unload the 400+ pumpkins that are being delivered at 8am on the 28<sup>th</sup>.

- Little bright minds preschool is also going to join in picking out a pumpkin.
- Parent volunteers are asked to be at the school to unload/ set up between 8/8:30 am
- Students should bring a bag to carry their pumpkin and boots
- 8. Donation per Family Update:
  - As of now there has been about \$475 in donations.
- 9. Upcoming Fundraising:
  - Various fundraising ideas were discussed. More information will be presented at next meeting.
  - With the news that Hot lunch restrictions have loosen PAC will find out more information from previous venders about how their hot lunch program has adapted in regards to covid19. Admin will advise PAC on what we are able to do in accordance to school safety protocols.
  - For Hot lunch to be considered this year there will need to be a good supply of volunteers that can help. If you are interested in helping please email Julia at <a href="mailto:juliagibsonspac@gmail.com">juliagibsonspac@gmail.com</a>

Next meeting will be Nov. 19@ 6:30 on Zoom